
Notification from: Seward Public Schools ADMIN 

Dear Parents/Guardians  
 
In a press conference that was held yesterday afternoon the governor and 
commissioner of education extended the time frame in which schools in Nebraska could 
not conduct classes in person until April 5. This time frame in which schools in 
Nebraska cannot have kids in their buildings will be evaluated each week and we will 
communicate any changes to this timeframe if they are made.  
 
As a reminder, Seward Public Schools will begin its remote learning tomorrow. Please 
give kids, yourself and our staff grace during this time as we are all doing our best 
during this difficult time. If you need support or have questions I have attached a PDF 
that lists the name and number of staff that can support you.  
 
Lunch will be provided for all students whose families qualify for free and reduced lunch. Lunch service will start on 
Wednesday, March 18th and will be offered daily while school is not in session. If you would like to receive a lunch for 
your child, please call your child's school office by 8:30 AM starting on Wednesday.  If you would like your child to 
receive lunch every day school is out, let the secretary know and it will not be necessary to call every day.  To access 
your lunch please drive down the alley/road directly west of the High School. We will distribute lunches from the area 
near the parked vans.  You are free to stay in your vehicle and a staff member will get the lunch for your 

children.  Lunch will only be distributed from 11:30-12:00.   

 

Sincerely,  
 
Dr. Fields  

 


